St Matthews Residents Association - Points for Action Sheet

	Meeting:
	Date: 29.11.2011
	Venue: 30 St Matthews
	Start: 20:00
	Finish: 21:30 



	Present: Tim Snow, Louise Beattie, David Gander, James Gill
	Apologies:


	Agenda Item
	Discussion outcomes
	Resp.
	Follow up work

	Establish a bank account
	We are going to use Nationwide, and Louise is collecting the relevant information together
	Louise
	Louise to establish an account with a Nationwide with David, and Tim as possible second signatories.

	Engaging with members

	Domain name is purchased and includes webdiversion for 2 years for less than 10GBP. www.stmatthewsra.org.uk
Website changes have been implemented, and the site is live.
	Tim


	Send David Articles and History to go onto website

Provide historical photos.
Closed

	Prioritising this first year
	Agreed to copy approx 200 newsletters and distribute over the coming weekend, by breaking it up into streets between us. All to review final version tomorrow. 
Photos nearly done now.
	Tim
James
	Complete editing and mail out for review by tomorrow evening. Print and distribute over weekend.
Closed
Send Tim photo. Closed

	Communicating with other officials

	This is on-going 

	
	

	
	Council

 Louise has made contact with the council over 28 potholes in St Matthews.  Southborough thought it worthwhile for us to re-register with the council.
	Louise Tim


	Pursuing pothole issue in St Matthews. Ongoing
Find out how to re-register the association Ongoing

	
	Councillors /politicians

James emailed that he’d met John Ayles to introduce us, and that John would discuss with his colleagues the issues we know about re roads, crossing etc.  We agreed to invite them to a meeting once we’ve got ourselves and a meeting organised.
	James
	Keep in touch and flag up when the time is right. Closed

	
	Southborough RA
 David met James Porter, chair of the Southborough Association who offered whatever support he could, and gave an overview of their association’s pattern of working and current issues. 
We agreed to invite James along to our first AGM.
	David
	Keep in touch and flag up when the time is right. Closed

	
	Oakhill RA

James Porter from Southborough put us in touch with the Oakhill chair and informed us that he is trying to instigate more political respresentation for RAs in Kingston. We need to better understand this.
	David
David
	Make contact with Oakhill’s Chair and introduce ourselves, and find out more about the issue of having resident association councillors. Closed
Attended meeting of RAs and reported back to our committee on the concept and next steps.  Await developments from OADRA.

	
	OADRA General meeting on 1st Dec is holding a talk from the Head of Central Surgery, about the new hospital
	David
	Attend if possible

	
	Ellerton and Bond RA
 Tim discovered that this RA is the other one that borders ours and we agreed to contact them esp. re the crossing issue
	Tim
	Introduce ourselves to Ellerton Road and discuss the crossing issue. Ongoing

	
	Police community officers

James Porter mentioned that the Police email them with crime info, and scam info which they pass onto residents via email. We agreed to talk to our police contact about this
	Tim
	When talking to the police about neighbourhood watch, discuss this matter too. Ongoing

	Who are our residents

	James from Southborough mentioned that the Southborough side of Upper Brighton Rd including Willow End and Graham Garden is covered by their association. We checked their site and indeed this is what it says.  Our records show that we’ve collected funds from some of those places in the past though, so a little confusing. We agreed to update our site to reflect this news.
	David
	Update to remove north side of Upper Brighton and Graham Gardens and Willow End.
Closed

	Committee Activities
	
	
	

	Christmas social
	We agreed to put a question to residents to see if they would be pleased to attend a social and then plan accordingly.
Residents are in favour and we agreed to shoot for a January date now.


	Tim
	 Investigate church availability dates and cost. Ongoing

	Road Reps
	We agreed that Tim would speak to our volunteer road reps to make them welcome and we’d all meet at the Jan social
	Tim
	Engage and on-board Road reps.

	Feedback and notice of our social
	We agreed to do another mail out to residents to share their responses, and confirm the social event
	Tim
	Draft response and aim for a meeting on a Thursday in January.

	Pedestrian Crossings; Ditton Road and Kingsdowne
	Residents responded positively towards us pursuing this issue. 
	Louise
	Establish the council contact and current status. Make our request known, and gauge the council reaction.

	Resurfacing St Matthews Ave
	Residents responded positively towards us pursuing this issue.
	Louise/
James
	Establish the council contact and current status. Make our request known, and gauge the council reaction.

	Next meeting


	Meet at the first General Meeting/Social of the new committee in January
	All
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